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This fact sheet provides an update on a number of key road network projects relating 

to the Dandenong South National Employment and Innovation Cluster that are 

currently progressing. 

 

A.  Bayliss Road (from Westernport Highway) 

Bayliss Road will be permanently closed at Westernport Highway from 31 January 

2021.  The Victorian Government is closing the road to construct a rail spur into the 

upcoming Inland Port development. 

B.  Bayliss Road (Taylors Road to National Drive) and Taylors Road (Colemans 

Road to Fox Drive) 

Council is currently discussing a number of road infrastructure projects with local 

developers, it is likely that these sections of road will be constructed within the next 

couple of years. 

  



 

 

C.  Abbotts Road and signals at Taylors Road 

The section of Abbotts Road between Taylors Road and National Drive will be 

widened to two lanes in each direction by Council in the first half of 2021, this will 

include signals at Taylors Road. 

The widening of the section of Abbotts Road between National Drive and the rail line 

to two lanes in each direction will be considered in Council's 2021/22 Budget 

D.  Pound Road West Bridge 

The Victorian Government is in the process of finalising designs for a package of 

road upgrades in the South East, which includes the Pound Road West Bridge, 

linking to Remington Drive.  More accurate timing will be known once the designs are 

finalised.  The package of road upgrades will be complete by 2025, though some 

projects will be delivered sooner. 

Following the completion of the Pound Road West Bridge, Pound Road West, 

Remington Drive and Abbotts Road between Remington Drive and Frankston-

Dandenong Road are intended to be declared arterial roads. 

E.  Thompsons Road Upgrades 

Capacity improvements on Thompsons Road, delivered by the Victorian 

Government, including at the intersection of Frankston Dandenong Road are almost 

complete, and should provide some relief to other east-west routes through the area, 

including Abbotts Road. 

F.  Glasscocks Road upgrade 

Council is advocating to the Victorian Government to intervene to fast track delivery 

of Glasscocks Road which will form a key part of the road network.  Currently funding 

is not available for delivery of this project. 

 
 

If you would like further information regarding any of the above, please do not 

hesitate to contact Council. 

 

Contact us on 8571 1000 or council@cgd.vic.gov.au 

 


